
Family Service 
 

11am 

 
 

Introit:  ‘Holy, Holy, Holy’ 
 

Silent Prayer 

 

      Call to Worship  

All things praise Thee, Lord most high; 

Heaven and earth and sea and sky. 

All were for Thy glory made, 

That Thy greatness thus displayed, 

Should all worship bring to Thee; 

All things praise Thee,  

NAH 14: v1 

 

Invocation: David Burgess  
 

Meditation: From Psalms 95 and 96: Peter Walton 
 

Hymn NAH 449: O Father We Would Thank Thee 
 

Tithes and Offerings 

 

Children’s Time: Romy Barham 
  

‘Pound in the Pot’ Collection 

 

Musical meditation: ‘All Creatures Of Our God and King’, 

Sixteen Strings 
 

Family Prayer: David Burgess  
 

Hymn NAH 293: Forward Be Our Watchword 
 

Scripture Reading: Haggai 2: 1 – 9, Alison Burgess 
 

Sermon: ‘The Mountain Top’, Pastor Andrew Layland 
 

Hymn NAH 159: Lift Up The Trumpet 
 

Benediction: Pastor Andrew Layland 
 

 

Serving Elder: David Burgess  
Organist: Joan Maxwell 

Parallel Service 
Host: Lynette Allcock 

Music Leader: Dan Sabatier 

Scripture Reading: John 5:1-9 

Sermon: No Assumptions 

Speaker: Ps Sam Neves 

 

MOVIE CLUB 
(For 18 years +) 

You are our special guest for the premier. A club to watch and 

learn about films and what we can learn with them. Join us tonight 

Saturday 21st November at 7pm in the Williams Hall.  

Film starts punctually at 7:30. It's a classic from the 90s.  

 

Contacts 
Pastoral Team 

 

Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 
 

Sam Neves 

samneves@mac.com / 07522 088 007 
 

Mary Barrett 

mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446 
 

Stanborough Centre Office 
Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 
 

Church Clerk 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 

 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 
 

SUNSET TIMES 

 

Today:  4:04pm   Next Friday: 3:58pm 

21 November 2015 
 

 

 

 

Welcome to 

Stanborough Park Church 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Sam Neves 
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
01923 894 664 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
www.spsda.co.uk/watch 

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 
twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

http://www.spsda.co.uk/watch
http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc


Sabbath School 
 

9.45am 
 

Welcome: Mirian Keshishian 

Hymn: NAH 707: "Tis so sweet to trust in Jesus" 
Prayer: Sheilla Luz 

Mission News: Rachel Lunan 
Praise in Music: "How Great Thou Art", Paul Cooper 

Lesson Study: 'The Humility of Heavenly' 
Memory Text: "Humble yourselves in the presence of the 

Lord, and he will exalt you" James 4:10 
Mission Offering: Emma Stickland 

Hymn: NAH 708 "I'm pressing on the upward way" 
Prayer: Joy Bussey 

 

Welcome  
Our church isn’t a finished product. It’s a work in progress, 

under the nurturing eye of the Master Builder. We are being 

transformed by grace. We live in faith, sustained by hope, 

empowered through the Holy Spirit. Regardless of whether 

this is your first visit, or if you’ve been attending here for 

years, we want you to know, we’re pleased you’re here. 

We invite you to engage, reflect and soak in the Goodness 

of God as we worship together. 
 

 

Things you need to know 
 

THE SINGING GROUP will be going to Fairhaven, Park 

Avenue, WD18 7HR at 3:30 and Joyce Wilding, 18 Crown 

rise, at 4:30pm today. 
 

FELLOWSHIP CHRISTMAS LUNCH, 5 DECEMBER. Places are 

limited and will only be reserved with advance booking 

and payment. Please collect an envelope from the desk, 

and place in the offering plate or hand to Alison Burgess 
 

SENIOR CLUB will meet on Monday 16 November from 2 - 

4pm. The Guest Speaker this week is Sonia Enright who will 

be talking to us of the work of 'Medical Detection Dogs'. This 

is a topic which should be of interest to all. Please come 

along and give your support. 
 

 

BUSINESS MEETING 29 NOVEMBER 7PM in the Cedar/Sycamore. 

Agenda for the meeting is 1) Setting our Goals for 2016 and 

beyond, including evangelism. 2) Deciding on a local Church 

logo. 
 

MEMBERSHIP TRANSFER, FIRST READING. Miss Aila Heck to 

Stanborough Park from the Berlin-Waldfriede Seventh-day 

Adventist Church, Germany 
 

ANGEL VOICES. There is now a keyboard in the Maple room, 

so the children's choir will resume rehearsals immediately after 

the service.  More children very welcome. 
 

FLOWERS TODAY are given in Thanksgiving to God for His 

blessing of Hana Swain on her first birthday. With love from the 

Swain family. 
 

FAMILY MINISTRY DEPARTMENT would like to invite all of the 

Families who have held the Prayer Basket during 2015 to put 

Saturday, 19 December in your diaries for a special event that 

will take place right after the Divine Service. For more info 

contact Jean Marc and Sunsiree Renard. 
 
 

 
 

BIBLE STUDY GROUP meets Tuesdays at 10.30am at the 

Stanborough Centre studying the Gospel of Mark. 
 

MESSY CHRISTINGLE takes place this afternoon. For those 

families who have booked, registration begins at 3.45pm for a 

prompt 4pm start. Looking forward to seeing you all this 

afternoon! 
 

SABBATH SCHOOL LESSON BOOKS, CALENDARS AND 

DEVOTIONALS should be ordered by 5th December. Please 

note that previous orders will not be repeated. Order forms are 

available from the reception desk, or see Lorraine Cooper. 
 

SOUP RUN will be leaving next Friday 27 November at 8.30pm 

to visit the homeless in London. Pat Walton is the leader and 

Gordon Walton is the driver. If you would like to go on the soup 

run, please contact Pat Walton. 
 

CHOIR REHEARSAL starts on 20 November at 7pm in the Beech 

Room in order to prepare for the Christmas Service. New 

members welcome. 

THE CHRISTMAS GIFT, BOOK & CRAFT FAIR last Sunday 

raised £600 for the Peace Hospice, £25 for the Church 

Development and £135 for Pathfinders. 
 

CONNECT DAY, after the services on November 28th, bring 

food to join together for a potluck and stay for an 

afternoon worship time. In the evening there will be a 

family games and pancake night. A great opportunity to 

invite your friends for the day. 
THE WELFARE DEPARTMENT needs items of non-perishable 

food such as tins of vegetables and fruit and soup, 

packets of pasta and spaghetti, jars of pasta sauce, jars 

of jam and honey and spreads, etc. Pls help if you can. 
 

THE NEXT HEALTH LECTURE is on Thursday 26 November at 

8pm. 'Super Foods that Help Your Health. Taste and See!' 

Presented by Karen Edwards. Soup Rolls at 7pm. 
 

CHURCH LITERATURE is available in the North Porch for 

members to give away to family, friends and neighbours. 
 

NUTS FOR SALE. Profits got to Church Development Fund. 

Contact Pat Walton on 01932 672 500 or Brian Davison on 

01442 262 056. 
 

TUESDAY TALKS, 8 DECEMBER @ 8PM. ‘The Future Christmas’ 

presented by Jacques Venter. Lighter Supper at 7pm. 
 

FAMILY MINISTRIES PRAYER BASKET is with the Milner family. 

We invite the church to pray for John & Marjatta, children 

and grandchildren. 'We thank God for His unending love 

and the way He has blessed and lead us through many 

stormy waters. Our prayer request is to have a closer walk 

with God.' "Fear not for I am with you, be not dismayed for 

I am your God. I will strengthen you, yes I will help you, I will 

uphold you with My righteous right hand." Isaiah 41:10 
 

PRAYER MEETING will resume at 7:30 on Wednesday and 

will be taken by Pastor Llew Edwards. 
 

LOST: Reading spectacles – red frames, in a brown case. 

If you find this, please return Roslyn. 
 

ACCOMMODATION NEEDED: Young lady from Northern 

Ireland, joining the SEC, in the Stanborough Park/Watford 

area. Please contact the Marshall’s on 07837647834 or 

email flmarshall@hotmail.co.uk if you can help.  
 
 

 

FUNDRAISING 

 - Please see the insert for the GIFT FOR THE CHURCH project and 

start thinking of who you can ask, NOT to give you a Christmas gift 

this year 

PLEASE RESPECT GOD’S HOUSE. 
 

As people are being ministered to via live stream 

& around you, in order to maintain an atmosphere 

of worship, & out of respect to worshipers around 

you, please turn off all mobile, dispose of all food 

& drink before entering the Sanctuary, and please 

do not allow children to damage Church furniture. 

Prayer 
 

 

 

Let us continue to pray for those injured 

in last week's attacks in Paris, and for 

those who lost their loved ones. 


